
 

Feds propose fee on health insurers in new
market

November 30 2012, by Ricardo Alonso-Zaldivar

(AP)—Health insurance companies will have to pay to play in new
health insurance markets coming under President Barack Obama's health
care law.

The federal Health and Human Services department said Friday it is
proposing a "user fee" amounting to 3.5 percent of premiums for health
insurers who want to offer policies in the new federal exchanges coming
in 2014.

Exchanges are online markets where consumers will be able to buy
individual policies and see if they qualify for government subsidies.
Washington will run the exchanges in states that decline to do so.

The insurance industry says the fees will add to the cost of coverage.

The new markets are designed to be self-supporting, and backers of the
approach say it's more cost-effective than the current system.

Copyright 2012 The Associated Press. All rights reserved. This material
may not be published, broadcast, rewritten or redistributed.
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